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Message 

from the 

Grand 

Knight 

 

Brother 
Knights, 
 
Labor Day is  
around the corner, where did the 
summer go? Football season is 
kicking off this weekend in college 
and the Pro's the following week! 

Everyone should have 
received their Football Crazr 
Cards, if you haven't please 
contact myself or Bob Brehm. This 
is a very important fundraiser for 
us. This enables us to complete 
many of our programs earning us 
The Star Council Award, which in 
turns reduces our Per Capita Fees, 
allowing us to retain more of our 
money and stretch our funds 
further.  Our Goal is 108 cards. I 
will keep you up to date as the 
cards come in as to where we 
stand with our goal. Please 
consider purchasing or 
selling them to friends, relatives, 
etc.  
     Also as a reminder, Bob has 
spearheaded a project which is 
optional, trying to raise funds for 
Father Dooley's residence, for the 
last two items needed. Any 
donation is welcome. You can mail 
a payment to Bob, or directly to 
OLP.  Make sure you designate 
the funds toward Fr Dolley's 
furnishings.  

We will be voting on our 
yearly Budget this coming officers 
meeting September 8th, you will  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

receive a zoom invite to attend. 
We are also finalizing our 
Programs and a schedule will be 
developed. 

Another endeavor we are 
fast approaching, Saturday, 
October 2, we have been asked 
by the Parish to host a Tailgate 
Party here at OLP. This is a Parish 
event, and it is open to all 
Parishioners. I will send a Signup 
genius link with the necessary jobs 
posting. Your help will be needed 
to make this a success. 

This is a first time event 
and we are open for any ideas. We 
can tailor make this what we would 
like it to be. This too will be 
discussed at the officer meeting on 
September 8th. 

Brothers I want to thank 
you from the bottom of my heart 
for your gracious generosity!  The 
gas cards you gave me are much 
appreciated. They will most 
certainly come in handy with 
today's gas prices.  I truly wish I 
could be here every Sunday to see 
and talk to you. I thank you again 
and look forward to being in 
person with you.  God Bless! 

 
Vivat Jesus,   

Grand Knight Dave Heilman 
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OLP Council Officers 
 

Chaplain 
Father Sean Dooley 

 
Grand Knight Dave Heilman  

davidpheilman24@gmail.com 
 

Deputy Grand Knight 
Mark Warren 

warren0419@sbcglobal.net 
 

Chancellor James Silcott 
jsilcott@cdeducation.org 

 
Recorder Dick Jones 

jones_richardf@yahoo.com 
 

Financial Secretary 
Greg Taylor 

trollgolf@att.net 
 

Treasurer Greg Campbell 
gregoryacampbell614@yahoo.

com 
 

Lecturer J. Michael Finn 
FCoolavin@aol.com 

 
Advocate Jeffery Fortkamp 

jdfortkamp@gmail.com 
 

Warden James Davoli 
The.James.Davoli@gmail.com 

 
Inside Guard Dan Hageman 

hagemd@sbcglobal.net 
 

Outside Guard  
OPEN 

 
Board of Trustees 

 

Steve Gauntner (1 year) 
SGaunts1951@outlook.com 

Bob Brehm (2 year) 
bbrehm5859@gmail.com 

 Ed Price (3 year) 
pricee99@yahoo.com 
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St. Gregory 
the 

Enlightener 
Bishop 

257-331 AD 
September 

30 
 

Gregory the 
Enlightener 
was also 
surnamed 
the 
Illuminator. 
He is of unknown origins, but 
unreliable tradition has him the son 
of Anak, a Parthian who murdered 
King Khosrov I of Armenia when 
Gregory was a baby.  

The infant Gregory was 
smuggled to Caesarea to escape 
the dying Khosrov's order to 
murder the entire family, was 
baptized, married, and had two 
sons.  

When King Khosrov's son, 
Tiridates, regained his father's 
throne, Gregory was permitted to 
return, but he incurred the King's 
displeasure by his support of the 
Armenian Christians and his 
conversion activities. In time, 
Tiridates was converted to 
Christianity by Gregory and 
proclaimed Christianity the official 
religion of Armenia.  

Gregory was consecrated 
Bishop of Ashtishat, set about 
organizing the Church in Arminia 
and building a native clergy, and 
worked untiringly to evangelize the 
Armenians.  

At that time Tridates III, 
son of the late King Khosrov II, 
reigned. Influenced partly by the 
fact that Gregory was the son of 
his father's enemy, he ordered 
Gregory imprisoned for twelve 
(some sources indicate fourteen) 
years in a pit on the Ararat Plain 
under the present day church of 
Khor Virap.  

Gregory was eventually 
called forth from his pit in c. 297 to 
restore sanity to Tiridates III, who 
had lost all reason after he was 
betrayed by Roman Emporer 
Diocletian. 

 

Curiously enough, he set 
into motion the process that was to 
make his See a hereditary 
episcopate when he consecrated 
his son Aristakes to succeed him. 

He then retired to a 
hermitage on Mount Manyea in 
Taron and remained there until his 
death. Many extravagant legends 
and miracles were attributed to 
him, many of which are celebrated 
as feasts by the Armenians. He is 
considered the apostle of Armenia. 
His feast day is September 30th. 
 

 

 

OLP Tailgate Party! 
 
We are planning a Tailgate Party 
at the OLP parking lot for Sunday, 
October 3.  The plan is to grill hot 
dogs, serve baked beans and 
chips. Also planned is a Chili cook-
off with a prize for the winner. We 
are presently looking for anyone 
with available cornhole sets.  We 
have one, but could use more.  
Also, we’re looking for and activity 
that would be simple and fun to 
use for kids and families alike.  
New ideas are welcome! 

There will be a Sign-Up 
Genius posted for needed 
volunteers.  Please volunteer for 
this fun event for the parish. 

In case of rain the event 
will be held in the OLP School 
Cafeteria. 

If you have any questions 
or have activity suggestions, 
please contact Gran Knight Dave 
Heilman at 
davidpheilman24@gmail.com 
 

 

Parish Ministry Fair 
 
On August 21-22 the OLP parish 
held its annual Ministry Fair 
where the various missions of the 
parish could recruit new members 

and make the parish aware of their 
purpose and mission. 

The Knights had a tent 
and brother Knights were available 
to talk about our many projects 
and accomplishments of the OLP 
Knights. 

 

  
 

 

Football 
Fund Carzr 
Tickets are 

Back! 
 

It’s hard to believe that football 
season is almost here again. We 
will be mailing out tickets to 
everyone to sell.  

Last year we did very well 
and sold 142 tickets.  Our quota 
this year is 108. Thanks to 
everyone who participated in 2020, 
our Council did not have pay the 
State Per Capita Tax which saved 
the council over $500.  Please help 
your Council and participate.  
Please return your sold tickets to 
Bob Brehm or Dave Heilman. 
 

 

October 
Blood 
Drive 

 
The Spring 
Community 
Blood Drive 
will be 
Sunday, October 31, 2021 from 
9:00 A.M until 2:00 P.M. The 
blood drive will be held at the Ave 
Maria (formerly the Old Rectory).  
 A few volunteers to assist 
in set up are needed.  Please 
contact Dave Davisson at 
davisson.12@osu.edu  

mailto:davidpheilman24@gmail.com
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Announcements! 
 

Brothers, 
Please 

Join Us! 
 

Please try to 
attend the 
monthly meetings. We do need 
your ideas to help us grow. Please 
join us at the monthly meeting 
and share your ideas. Meetings 
are held the third Tuesday of each 
month at 7:00 PM, in the Ave 
Maria (formerly the Old Rectory). 
Mark your calendar or log the 
dates in your smarty phone! The 
dates for future OLP Council 
meetings are: 
 

September 21, 2021 
October 19, 2021 

November 16, 2021 
 
We are presently offering an 
option for members who are 
unable to attend the meetings 
in-person to dail-in via Zoom. 
Dail-in information will be 
included in the Grand Knight’s 
meeting announcement memo. 
 

 

 
 
Please pray for the sick and 
deceased members of our Council 
and for any members of the OLP 
Parish community who may be ill. 
 
Please pray for our retired priests 
and religious. They need our 
prayers and support. 
 
Please pray for those impacted by 
the recent hurricane in Louisiana 
and the severe weather on the 
East Coast. 
 
Pray the Rosary for an end to the 
evil that is abortion. 
 

 
 
 

Editor’s 
Desk 

 
The deadline 
for 
submitting 
items for the 
newsletter is 
d the 3

rd
 of each month. Let me 

know if there is something you 
wish publicized. You can reach me 
by email at FCoolavin@aol.com 
or by phone at 614-268-4166. 
 

 

Wanted – New Members 
 

The Grand 
Knight has 
asked each 
member to 
bring in one 
new member 
this year! 
Ask a friend 
to join The 
Knights of 
Columbus!  

On line registration for 
new members is now available 

at www.KofC.org.  
Help us continue to grow 

our Council. We currently have 
94 members. If you need 
recruiting information, please 
contact Trustee Bob Brehm at 
bbrehm5859@gmail.com 

 

 

2021-2022 
The OLP Council begins its 

15th Fraternal Year of Service 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
If you would like to read a history 
of our Council, it is posted on our 
website at:  
 
http://olp.knightspot.com/2021/0
4/29/olp-knights-15-year-
council-history/ 

 

Knights of Columbus 
Auditorium 

 

 
 
This is the picture of the Knights 
of Columbus Auditorium which 
was located at 68 South Sixth 
Street in Columbus. It was the 
original home of Columbus KofC 
Council 400. This photo was taken 
in 1915.  A later larger hall was 
built on the site in 1927 at 80 
South Sixth Street, that later 
became the Salesian Boys Club. 
 

 

Life News 
 
WASHINGTON 
(CNS) — In a 
late-night 
decision Sept. 
1, the Supreme 
Court ruled against blocking a 
Texas law banning abortions at six 
weeks of pregnancy. 

The 5-4 vote, issued with a 
one-paragraph unsigned opinion, 
said the challengers to the Texas 
law — which went into effect Sept. 
1 — did not adequately address 
the “complex and novel antecedent 
procedural questions” in this case. 

“This order is not based on 
any conclusion about the 
constitutionality of Texas’ law, and 
in no way limits other procedurally 
proper challenges to the Texas 
law, including in Texas state 
courts,” the opinion said, leaving 
open the possibility that the state’s 
abortion providers could challenge 
it in other ways.  Read More:  
 
ttps://www.catholicnews.com/updat
e-supreme-court-rules-against-
blocking-texas-6-week-abortion-
ban/ 
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